

**Old Home Day Committee Minutes
Wednesday, June 8, 2016**

1
2
3
4 Type of Meeting: Regular meeting
5 Method of Notification: Public Posting – Two locations at Town Hall, Post Office and on
6 the town website
7 Meeting Location: Town Hall
8 In attendance: Chair - Tim Rand, Patty Lakos, Anthony LoConte, Erica Olsen, Bob
9 Brouder, Alison Rochenski, Carly Gregory, Pat Kimball Paula Gulla,
10 Non-member volunteer: Samantha Olsen.
11 Absent: Rick DeLuca, Bev DeLuca, Cheryl Brouder, and Selectman Liaison Terry
12 Treanor
13 Chair Tim Rand called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm and began with the Pledge of
14 Allegiance.

15
16
17 **Review of Minutes of Previous Meetings**

18
19 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to accept the minutes of 5/11/16 as amended
20 SECOND by Patty Lakos
21 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
22

23 **Treasurer**

24
25 Paula mentioned several expenses that could be appropriate now, since they are the same
26 as last year's expenses.

27
28 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to hire a police detail for the Friday night dance at an
29 expense of \$208.00
30 SECOND by Paula Gulla
31 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
32

33 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to hire Preciphist for \$500.00 for use of the equipment
34 and stage for Friday night and Saturday
35 SECOND by Paula Gulla
36 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
37

38 **Marketing**

39
40 Bob Brouder noted that the State is not on board with a banner across Main Street, so the
41 committee discussed several other options. A banner on the hill in front of St. Matthew's
42 Church would be visible and Pastor King will be contacted for permission.
43

44 Updated information should continue to be posted on the Facebook page, the Community
45 page and Erica noted she posted our event on the Plaistow Old Home Day page.

46

47 **Site**

48

49 No response has been received from the Recreation Commission yet as to whether or not
50 Patchwood Farms and the dog show can be on the field. The Recreation Commission has
51 a meeting on June 15th, so a response should be received after that meeting.

52

53 Arlene Bassett will be asked if the Old Meetinghouse will have an open house that day.

54

55 Artie will be asked if he is planning on antique cars and/or the dragster demonstration
56 again.

57

58 Extra lighting is needed on the field, so Anthony and Bob will ask Ed Mencis if we can
59 transport his lights for Friday evening. They will need to be returned by Saturday so they
60 can be used for the fireworks on Saturday evening.

61

62 More No Parking signs and handicap signage will be needed.

63

64 **Rides**

65

66 Paula was contacted by the Cycling Murrays who want to perform again at our event.
67 They will charge \$875 for the parade or for a 2 hour performance. The performance can
68 also involve some bikes that the attendees can ride with assistance. The committee felt
69 this was too expensive.

70

71 VI Party rentals provided an invoice and description of the bounce houses they will
72 provide and the total cost will be \$617.50.

73

74 The recyclemobile has been order through NRRA and confirmation should be obtained
75 by the next meeting.

76

77 Samantha and Carly will be in charge of the children's field games.

78

79 **Parade**

80

81 Committee members began a lengthy discussion about whether to have a parade or not
82 and what type of parade to have. Ideas were suggested and it was ultimately decided that
83 there will be a parade.

84

85 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to have a parade and budget \$2000 for it

86 SECOND by Bob Brouder

87 MOTIION PASSED (8-2-0)

88

89 There will be a subcommittee meeting on 6/15 for just those who are interested in
90 working on the parade. They will come back to the committee with some ideas and
91 suggestions.

Old Home Day Committee

06/08/16

92

93 **Vendors**

94

95 Erica continues to receive some vendor applications. She has 5-6 applications to date.

96

97 **Entertainment**

98

99 Bev DeLuca forwarded information that the Black Light Band would like to play for
100 \$200.00. The committee pended this item until Rick could attend a meeting.

101

102 **Friday Night Events**

103

104 The committee briefly discussed the events for Friday evening and the chili cook-off,
105 band, beer and wine tent will all be a part of the evening events.

106

107 The next meeting is scheduled for 6/22/16 at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.

108

109 The meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm.

110

111 Respectfully submitted,

112

113

114

115 Paula M. Gulla

116 Recording Secretary